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 Home Owner’s Association


 


We would like to welcome the new HOA 


manager, Lorena Vasquez!  She can be 


reached at (626) 339


-


4934 o


r 


lorena@euclidmanagement.com.
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·
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v


 Calendar


 


2


nd


 


–


 Thursday, 5:30 pm, & 6:30 pm


 


Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting


 


Library Commission Meeting


 


 


6


th


 


–


 Monday, 6:


30 pm


 


City Council Meeting


 


 


13


th


 


–


 Monday, 6:30 pm


 


Budget Workshop Meeting


 


 


14


th


 


–


 Tuesday, 7:00 pm


 


Personnel Board Meeting 


 


 


15


th


 


–


 Wednesday, 7:00 pm


 


Planning Commission Meeting


 


 


16


th


 


–


 Thursday, 5:30 pm


 


Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting


 


 


17


th


 


–


 Frid


ay, 6:00 am


 


“Kids Come First” Golf Tournament


 


 


20


th


 


–


 Monday, 6:30 pm


 


City Council Meeting


 


 


21


st


 


–


 Tuesday, 2:00 pm


 


Architectura


l Barriers Commission


 


          Tuesday, 6:00 pm


 


Cultural & Historic Resources 


 


Commission Meeting


 


 


28


th


 


–


 Tuesday, 7:00 pm


 


Pers


onnel Board Meeting &


 


Human Relations Commission Meeting


 


 


29


th


 


–


 Wednesday, 7:00 pm


 


Planning Commission Meeting


 


 


Please visit ht


tp://www.ci.azusa.ca.us/ for 


the latest Azusa Events & Details!


 


 


v


 Shoppe


 


·


Rivas Cleaning Service


 


Rogelia Rivas, Owner and Operator of this 


fine housekeeping service has more than 20 


years of ex


perience in cleaning homes. She 


offers free estimates, and references are 


available. 


Mountain Cove residents get a 


discount!


 Con


tact Rogelia at (626) 334


-


7594 


or (626) 664


-


2371.


 


·


Melgar’s Window Cleaning


 


Experience in cleaning at very affordable 


prices! Elv


ira & Federico Melgar. Call us 


today at (626) 357


-


8393 or (626) 825


-


0014.


 


 


Advertise here for as little as $10 a month. 


Contact 


us at editor@mtncove.com today!


 


v


 City News


 


·


City Early Alert Siren


 


 


June 13th 


will mark 


the first 


test of the 


Azusa 


Early 


Alert 


Siren.  


What’s 


that you ask?  Do


 you remember the old 


“Conalrad” sirens found throughout 


Southern California in the 1950s?  The 


early alert siren is a similar d


evice.  The 


purpose of the siren is to inform those in 


Mountain Cove, and surrounding 


residents, of the need to evacuate whether


 


it is a forest fire approaching, eminent 


flooding, or any other disaster that 


warrants the need to leave.


 


 


The City of Azusa ha


s installed the siren 


adjacent to the National Forest Service 


Center.  From this position, the device 


should be clearly audible 


throughout 


Mountain Cove.  The purpose of the test 


on is to determine how audible the siren 


is.  


 


 


The first test of the siren i


s scheduled for 


6:00 pm on Monday, June 13th.  The 


Azusa Police Department will have staff 


and volunteers in our community to 


answer questions, and minimize any 


confusion.  The device will subsequently 


be tested semiannually in October and 


April.  These 


tests will coincide with 


Earthquake Preparedness Month (April) 


and Fire Prevention Month (October)  So 


be aware!


 


 


In the event t


hat you hear the siren and it 


is not the designated test date, get your 


kids and pets and leave immediately.  


There will be plen


ty of time to ask why 


later.  For more information on the City of 


Azusa’s evacuation plan, please see your 


Neighborhood Watch Bl


ock Captain.  


 


 


Pat Mallon


 


 


 


v


 Editorial


 


Ÿ


 


Continuing the Legacy


 


*Dedicated to Mark W. Martin: 1965


-


2005*


 


 


Hello Mountain Cove residents, this is 


Adrian.  Aft


er much thought, I have decided 


to handle the Editor’s duties for the Mou


n-


tain Times.  I know Mark would have 


wanted the newsletter to continue what he 


started.  This was one of Mark’s many co


n-


tributions to the community, and with the 


help of friends, we hope to continue Mark’s 


efforts.


 


 


Mark loved this neighborhood.  The new


s-


le


t


ter was motivated by sheer enthusiasm, 


and a desire to keep everyone in Mountain 


Cove informed about what is going on in 


the nei


ghborhood and the city of Azusa.  He 


volunteered his time and effort, not asking 


for any compensation whatsoever.  


 


 


Along with 


the regular information in this 


issue, we would also like to dedicate part of 


this month’s newsletter to Mark.  A couple 


of neig


hbors have generously offered to 


share some of their favorite memories of 


Mark.


 


 


Thank you to everyone for your love and 


support


.  We sincerely appreciate it.


 


 


Adrian Dacanay, Editor


 


The Mountain Times


 




 Home Owner’s Association 

We would like to welcome the new HOA 

manager, Lorena Vasquez!  She can be 

reached at (626) 339-4934 or 

lorena@euclidmanagement.com. 

 

Mountain Times 

Mountain Cove, CA  Est. 2002 



June 2005 

Volume 3, Number 8 

www.mtncove.com 

editor@mtncove.com 

 Calendar 

2

nd

 – Thursday, 5:30 pm, & 6:30 pm 

Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting 

Library Commission Meeting 

 

6

th

 – Monday, 6:30 pm 

City Council Meeting 

 

13

th

 – Monday, 6:30 pm 

Budget Workshop Meeting 

 

14

th

 – Tuesday, 7:00 pm 

Personnel Board Meeting  

 

15

th

 – Wednesday, 7:00 pm 

Planning Commission Meeting 

 

16

th

 – Thursday, 5:30 pm 

Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting 

 

17

th

 – Friday, 6:00 am 

“Kids Come First” Golf Tournament 

 

20

th

 – Monday, 6:30 pm 

City Council Meeting 

 

21

st

 – Tuesday, 2:00 pm 

Architectural Barriers Commission 

          Tuesday, 6:00 pm 

Cultural & Historic Resources  

Commission Meeting 

 

28

th

 – Tuesday, 7:00 pm 

Personnel Board Meeting & 

Human Relations Commission Meeting 

 

29

th

 – Wednesday, 7:00 pm 

Planning Commission Meeting 

 

Please visit http://www.ci.azusa.ca.us/ for 

the latest Azusa Events & Details! 

 

 Shoppe 



Rivas Cleaning Service 

Rogelia Rivas, Owner and Operator of this 

fine housekeeping service has more than 20 

years of experience in cleaning homes. She 

offers free estimates, and references are 

available. Mountain Cove residents get a 

discount! Contact Rogelia at (626) 334-7594 

or (626) 664-2371. 



Melgar’s Window Cleaning 

Experience in cleaning at very affordable 

prices! Elvira & Federico Melgar. Call us 

today at (626) 357-8393 or (626) 825-0014. 

 

Advertise here for as little as $10 a month. 

Contact us at editor@mtncove.com today! 

 City News 



City Early Alert Siren 

 

June 13th 

will mark 

the first 

test of the 

Azusa 

Early 

Alert 

Siren.  

What’s 

that you ask?  Do you remember the old 

“Conalrad” sirens found throughout 

Southern California in the 1950s?  The 

early alert siren is a similar device.  The 

purpose of the siren is to inform those in 

Mountain Cove, and surrounding 

residents, of the need to evacuate whether 

it is a forest fire approaching, eminent 

flooding, or any other disaster that 

warrants the need to leave. 

 

The City of Azusa has installed the siren 

adjacent to the National Forest Service 

Center.  From this position, the device 

should be clearly audible throughout 

Mountain Cove.  The purpose of the test 

on is to determine how audible the siren 

is.   

 

The first test of the siren is scheduled for 

6:00 pm on Monday, June 13th.  The 

Azusa Police Department will have staff 

and volunteers in our community to 

answer questions, and minimize any 

confusion.  The device will subsequently 

be tested semiannually in October and 

April.  These tests will coincide with 

Earthquake Preparedness Month (April) 

and Fire Prevention Month (October)  So 

be aware! 

 

In the event that you hear the siren and it 

is not the designated test date, get your 

kids and pets and leave immediately.  

There will be plenty of time to ask why 

later.  For more information on the City of 

Azusa’s evacuation plan, please see your 

Neighborhood Watch Block Captain.   

 

Pat Mallon 

 

 

 Editorial 

 Continuing the Legacy 

*Dedicated to Mark W. Martin: 1965-2005* 

 

Hello Mountain Cove residents, this is 

Adrian.  After much thought, I have decided 

to handle the Editor’s duties for the Moun-

tain Times.  I know Mark would have 

wanted the newsletter to continue what he 

started.  This was one of Mark’s many con-

tributions to the community, and with the 

help of friends, we hope to continue Mark’s 

efforts. 

 

Mark loved this neighborhood.  The news-

letter was motivated by sheer enthusiasm, 

and a desire to keep everyone in Mountain 

Cove informed about what is going on in 

the neighborhood and the city of Azusa.  He 

volunteered his time and effort, not asking 

for any compensation whatsoever.   

 

Along with the regular information in this 

issue, we would also like to dedicate part of 

this month’s newsletter to Mark.  A couple 

of neighbors have generously offered to 

share some of their favorite memories of 

Mark. 

 

Thank you to everyone for your love and 

support.  We sincerely appreciate it. 

 

Adrian Dacanay, Editor 

The Mountain Times 
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Mark Martin, my prominent friend and neighbor was indeed, until his 


sudden passing, the heart of Mountain Cove.  He proudly wore


 many 


fabulous hats and I mean that both literally and figuratively as 


evidenced by the plethora of roles he played in our commu


nity and the 


fact that he loved to dress the part for every social event he attended.  


Mark the leader loved to inspire people t


o go above and beyond in their 


approach to changing the “status quo”.  Mark the informer/journalist 


gave his own time and person


al resources to produce a newsletter and a 


message board with the sole intent of keeping neighbors informed and 


allowing them a 


venue in which to discuss and debate issues affecting 


us all. Mark the activist was extremely passionate about helping the less 


fortunate and preserving and protecting our natural surroundings. 


Finally, Mark the entertainer loved to sing, dance and be in t


he very 


center of every social event within 20 miles of Mountain Cove. Mark 


was, in my eyes, a model citizen and neighbor and I 


have been 


profoundly influenced by his selflessness, his excitement, energy and 


enthusiasm. But more than that, Mark was a frien


d and confidant.  Yes, 


Mark Martin wore many hats indeed and was many things to many 


people and as such he lives on in the heart


s and minds of those 


fortunate enough to have had the opportunity to know him.   


 


 


Linda De La Torre


 


Having only known my new friend Mark Martin, 


for a short time, it seemed unlikely that I would 


have admired and respected him so


 soon, but I did 


anyway.  We seemed to thrive on each other’s 


existence and always enjoyed a good joke or a 


funny tale.  


 


Over t


he course of three years, I selfishly 


believed that only I was experiencing this special 


connection, an unexplainable bond which


 I 


attributed to our shared sarcastic sense of humor 


and the ability to take all things are face value.  


Only at his passing did


 I realize how Mark gave 


this gift of himself to so many others and I was 


only one of many lucky enough to share this 


feeling.  


 


Although, I so miss my friend, my heart is filled 


with his memory and of life’s lessons.  Each day, 


I am reminded to appreciate


 life in its every detail 


just as Mark did.


 


 


Theresa Hayes


 


As written in a post on the Mountain Cove website 


some weeks ago, we lost a major element of the 


Mountain Cove spirit with the p


assing of Mark 


Martin.  He was the motivation that brought this 


community together and was at the center of creating 


the Mountai


n Cove identity.  Mark will never be 


forgotten, not in our home, and certainly not in this 


community.  Mark had an uncanny abili


ty to make 


the best of every day,…...no, I mean the best of every 


moment.  It’s really too simple.  We each have just so 


much en


ergy to spend at any one time, and it’s up to 


each of us to determine just how we’ll expend that 


energy.  We can squander that p


recious energy 


grumbling about the condition we are in, the 


obstacles we face, or the misfortune that has befallen 


us.  Or, we c


an take that condition as a solitary 


instant in time, and make the most of the succeeding 


moment and the opportunities that will


 no doubt 


follow.  Mark did just that!


 


 


Mark faced enormous obstacles in his short life.  Yet, 


he didn’t miss too many steps in 


keeping up with the 


most healthy.  My bet is that Mark spent most of his 


time in a far more productive, more rewarding, and 


more


 fulfilling manner that the best of us.  Talk about 


optimism!  Mark set a high standard for looking at 


the best of life.  This i


s the standard I will strive to 


achieve.


 


 


Pat Mallon


 


May the road rise to meet you.


 


May the wind be always at your back.


 


May the sun shine warm upon your face.


 


And rains fall soft u


pon your fields.


 


And until we meet again,


 


May God hold you in the hollow of His 


hand.


 


~An Irish Blessing


 




Mark W. Martin:  1965 - 2005 

Mark Martin, my prominent friend and neighbor was indeed, until his 

sudden passing, the heart of Mountain Cove.  He proudly wore many 

fabulous hats and I mean that both literally and figuratively as 

evidenced by the plethora of roles he played in our community and the 

fact that he loved to dress the part for every social event he attended.  

Mark the leader loved to inspire people to go above and beyond in their 

approach to changing the “status quo”.  Mark the informer/journalist 

gave his own time and personal resources to produce a newsletter and a 

message board with the sole intent of keeping neighbors informed and 

allowing them a venue in which to discuss and debate issues affecting 

us all. Mark the activist was extremely passionate about helping the less 

fortunate and preserving and protecting our natural surroundings. 

Finally, Mark the entertainer loved to sing, dance and be in the very 

center of every social event within 20 miles of Mountain Cove. Mark 

was, in my eyes, a model citizen and neighbor and I have been 

profoundly influenced by his selflessness, his excitement, energy and 

enthusiasm. But more than that, Mark was a friend and confidant.  Yes, 

Mark Martin wore many hats indeed and was many things to many 

people and as such he lives on in the hearts and minds of those 

fortunate enough to have had the opportunity to know him.    

 

Linda De La Torre 

Having only known my new friend Mark Martin, 

for a short time, it seemed unlikely that I would 

have admired and respected him so soon, but I did 

anyway.  We seemed to thrive on each other’s 

existence and always enjoyed a good joke or a 

funny tale.   

Over the course of three years, I selfishly 

believed that only I was experiencing this special 

connection, an unexplainable bond which I 

attributed to our shared sarcastic sense of humor 

and the ability to take all things are face value.  

Only at his passing did I realize how Mark gave 

this gift of himself to so many others and I was 

only one of many lucky enough to share this 

feeling.   

Although, I so miss my friend, my heart is filled 

with his memory and of life’s lessons.  Each day, 

I am reminded to appreciate life in its every detail 

just as Mark did. 

 

Theresa Hayes 

As written in a post on the Mountain Cove website 

some weeks ago, we lost a major element of the 

Mountain Cove spirit with the passing of Mark 

Martin.  He was the motivation that brought this 

community together and was at the center of creating 

the Mountain Cove identity.  Mark will never be 

forgotten, not in our home, and certainly not in this 

community.  Mark had an uncanny ability to make 

the best of every day,…...no, I mean the best of every 

moment.  It’s really too simple.  We each have just so 

much energy to spend at any one time, and it’s up to 

each of us to determine just how we’ll expend that 

energy.  We can squander that precious energy 

grumbling about the condition we are in, the 

obstacles we face, or the misfortune that has befallen 

us.  Or, we can take that condition as a solitary 

instant in time, and make the most of the succeeding 

moment and the opportunities that will no doubt 

follow.  Mark did just that! 

 

Mark faced enormous obstacles in his short life.  Yet, 

he didn’t miss too many steps in keeping up with the 

most healthy.  My bet is that Mark spent most of his 

time in a far more productive, more rewarding, and 

more fulfilling manner that the best of us.  Talk about 

optimism!  Mark set a high standard for looking at 

the best of life.  This is the standard I will strive to 

achieve. 

 

Pat Mallon 

May the road rise to meet you. 

May the wind be always at your back. 

May the sun shine warm upon your face. 

And rains fall soft upon your fields. 

And until we meet again, 

May God hold you in the hollow of His 

hand.

 

~An Irish Blessing 


